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Good afternoon Mr. Chairman, members of the Education, Health, and Environmental Affairs 

Committee. 

Senate Bill 55, if passed, will put the Baltimore County Board of Education on similar footing as 

other school boards across the State by allowing Baltimore County Board of Education to retain 

legal counsel in legal matters affecting the Board and to contract for the payment of a reasonable 

fee to the counsel without prohibition  Currently law prohibits the Baltimore County Board from 

retaining counsel to represent it in legal matters unless those matters involve disputes with the 

Baltimore County government. 

 

I have attempted to reconcile why the Baltimore County Board of Education is the sole school 

board with this limitation and have been unable to determine why this limitation was codified; 

nevertheless with SB 55, I am hoping to change this.  I ask that this Committee move favorable on 

SB 55. 

 

 
 


